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ODOT / ACEC OKLAHOMA Partnering Administrative Working Group
Wednesday, September 11, 2024

Oklahoma Department of Transportation
200 N.E. 21st Street

Oklahoma City, OK

2:00 p.m.

Attendees: Brandon Dudgeon – ODOT, Inger Peters – ODOT, Kristen Wallace – ODOT, Kathy Johnson – WSB, Amber Steel – CEC

MINUTES
Discussion Items:
1. ACEC Matters
· New Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Oklahoma Department of Transportation and ACEC has been drafted and is awaiting signatures
· Annual Partnering Conference is next Friday, September 20th in Oklahoma City
· DBE session will be held the Thursday afternoon prior to the conference
2. DBE Good Faith Effort Forms
· August 2024 Note: 
· Consultants are encouraged to include language in the LOI if DBEs will not be used for certain project needs 

· For example: “A DBE consultant will only be used on projects requiring level III services.”

· If this is included in LOI, the consultant will not need to submit DBE forms for projects with level I or level II services 

· Revised Note: ODOT is still considering the best way to handle this and will communicate if it should be done at the time of solicitation or contracting moving forward

3. Department Staff Changes
· District 8 PM has been hired. Jason Russell will start on September 16th 
· Jason Boomer is the Assistant Division Manager of Project Management
· Kendall Wallace (previously Local Government) will be taking moving to District 3 PM
· Melissa Davis is the new Local Government Assistant Division Manager
4. People Soft Software Conversion
· Implementation is estimated to be complete in May 2025
· The new process should speed up the project encumbrance time

· It will not have a significant impact on the contracting process or what is seen from the consultant side

· It may change up TOPS invoicing slightly

5. Future Project List & Department In-House Design

· The In- House Design Team is currently reviewing the future project list to request projects that will be done internally and reviewing internal capacity
· ODOT is working on updating the future project list on TOPS including ways to keep the information more accurate and up to date in the future
· 8-Year plan and New Asset plan are going to commission on October 7th
6. Project Funding Update

· The number of outstanding contracts pending funding is coming down

· Since mid-August, there has been a prioritization for funding CM task orders
